SPECIAL REGULATORY PANEL

MONDAY 2 DECEMBER 2009 AT 10.30AM
PRESENT:
Councillor Morton (Chairman), Bell, Mrs Farmer, Mrs Parsons, Mrs Riddle (as substitute for Cllr Wilson) Mrs Robson, Stothard (as substitute for Cllr Scarborough), Tootle, Mrs Vasey and Wilson.
RP.48/09
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Boaden, Scarborough, Mrs Styth and Wilson.
RP.49/09
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor Layden declared a personal interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in respect of agenda item B.1 Private Hire Vehicle Driver – Alleged Offences.  He stated that his interest was in respect of the fact that he knew the owner of the taxi firm that the Private Hire Driver worked for.

RP.50/09
PUBLIC AND PRESS
RESOLVED – That in accordance with Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 the Public and Press were excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following item of business on the grounds that it involved the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in the paragraph number (as indicated in brackets against the minute) of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the 1972 Local Government Act.

RP.51/09
PRIVATE HIRE VEHICLE DRIVER – ALLEGED OFFENCES

(Public and Press excluded by virtue of Paragraphs 7)

The Licensing Manager presented Report LDS.90/09 regarding a Private Hire Vehicle Driver who was charged with offences contrary to the Sexual Offences Act 1956 & 2003.  The Licensing Manager had suspended his Private Hire Vehicle Driver’s Licence on 17 November 2009.
EL, the applicant, and JS, the applicant’s representative, were in attendance at the meeting. 

The Principal Solicitor outlined the procedure the Panel would follow.  EL and JS confirmed that they had received and read the Licensing Manager’s report.  

The Licensing Manager provided details of the suspension and asked the Panel to consider the alleged offences by EL and reach a decision as to whether EL should continue to hold a Private Hire Vehicle Driver’s Licence in accordance with Section 61(1)(b) of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976.
Sergeant Harrison addressed the Panel on behalf of Cumbria Constabulary.  He stated that the Police had concerns for the safety of the public and also for the personal safety of EL.  Sergeant Harrison responded to questions from the Panel and JS.  JS asked if the Police would agree to EL continuing to drive with an escort for contract runs.

Sergeant Harrison raised concerns that it would be difficult to police and other fare payers would still not be protected.

JS addressed the Panel on EL’s behalf.  JS gave the Panel a detailed background to the case and to the history of the matter.
EL responded to questions from JS confirming details and explaining how the suspension would have an adverse affect on his business.  He added that the business had found it difficult to cover all of the contracts it held and that he would pay for any fully licensed escorts to be with him whilst working.

The Licensing Manager highlighted that EL’s Private Hire Licence was due to expire on 31 January 2010.  If the Panel continued the suspension it would run until 31 January then EL would have to apply to renew his licence and it would have to come before the Panel for their consideration.

JS provided the Panel with the Prosecution Case Summary.

The respective parties then withdrew from the meeting whilst the Panel gave detailed consideration to the matter.

The respective parties returned to the meeting and the Principal Solicitor repeated the legal advice she had been asked for during the consideration of the matter.  She had reminded the Panel that they had to give regard to a number of matters in making their decision which included whether there was reasonable cause to suspend, the evidence that was presented at the meeting, the chances of a conviction and the effect on EL’s livelihood or business.  She also highlighted that if EL was acquitted, he had no right to compensation from the Council.

The Principal Solicitor explained to the parties that she had read the Case Summary and had advised Members as to the nature of the evidence which would be given at the criminal trial.

RESOLVED – 1) That, having given detailed consideration to the matter, the Panels primary responsibility was for the safety of the fare paying public.  The Panel also had concern for EL’s own safety.  The Panel agreed that EL’s Private Hire Driver’s licence continue to be suspended until 31 January 2010.  
2) That it be noted that EL was informed that he had a right of appeal and that right would be confirmed in writing.

(The meeting ended at 11.40am)

